
 

 

 

 

A message 
from Mrs 
Chambers 

What a busy Christmas term we have had... a term full of school trips / visits / extra curricular 
events, school photos, swimming trips, trumpet lessons, new Year R parent tours, football matches, 
choir gigs, an Ofsted inspection, Year 6 Genius Hour fairs, several Christmas / Panto productions ... 
and lots of fairy lights and glitter! 
 
We are incredibly proud of our children for all of their hard work and energy this term and we are 
thankful to each of you for the support that you give your children with their learning at home.  Our 
medal assembly today was just one example of how wonderful our children are and I was very 
proud to hear so much parental feedback about how happy our children were for their friends 
receiving medals. 
 
We have recently made a few additions to our school website, which we felt you may like to look 
over during the Christmas holidays. 
 
School Librarians: 
Photos of our Student Librarians have been added to the Reading page of our website.  To see the 
photos of the librarians who can help you in school, please see here: 
https://www.reptonmanorprimary.co.uk/our-children/subjects/reading/ 
 
Assessment: 
We have added some information about how we assess our school curriculum.  For a useful 
overview of the communications that you will receive at home regarding our assessments of your 
child's learning, please see here: https://www.reptonmanorprimary.co.uk/our-children/assessing-
our-curriulum/ 
 
OPAL: 
Our new OPAL Play Rangers have had their photos added to the OPAL page of our 
website: https://www.reptonmanorprimary.co.uk/our-children/opal-playtimes/ and some updates 
of OPAL events so far this year have been added to our OPAL 
blog: https://www.reptonmanorprimary.co.uk/our-children/opal-playtimes/opal-2023-2024/ 
 
We wish you all a very Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year and we look forward to seeing 
everyone back in school on Tuesday 2nd January 2024! 
 
Jackie Chambers 
Head of School 

Reception ❖ Please remember to look on your Arbor accounts to see what house your child is in so that you 
can purchase the correct colour ready for PE lessons starting in the new year. 

❖ Next NCMP screening – 31st January 

Year 1 ❖ Please can any clothing that is borrowed please be returned after usage 
❖ Please be aware there has been a change to the dates of the year 1 class assemblies next term.  
❖ PE Monday’s and Tuesday’s 
❖ The new dates are below: 

Mary Seacole Class (Miss Hughes) - Friday 26th January 
Florence Nightingale class (Miss King) - Friday 2nd February 
You are invited into school to watch your child's class assembly being shared with the rest of the 
school on these dates. The assembly will start at 9am. 
 

Year 2 ❖ Kent Life Trip on Monday 5th February – This closes on Friday 5th January 2024 
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❖ PE Tuesday’s 

Year 3 ❖ Please ensure you sign your child’s reading record daily 
❖ PE Wednesday’s and Thursday’s 

Year 4 ❖ Please can all children be reading and parents ensuring that books are signed 
❖ PE Wednesday’s and Friday’s 

Year 5 ❖ Every week, the children will be lucky enough to have trumpet lessons with a specialist on 
Tuesdays  

❖ PE Monday’s 

Year 6 ❖ PE Tuesday’s and Friday’s 

Whole 
school  

📌 Please be reminded that the front car park is for badge holders only 

📌 The school opens in the morning for children at 8.30am and the gate closes at 8.45am. In the 
afternoon the gate will open at 15.15pm for home-time (with the exception of extended care and 
clubs). 

📌 Please allow 2 working days for email responses. Should your query be of an urgent nature 
please do call the office. 

📌 Please ensure that you sign up for trips before the deadline.   

📌 ALL medications must be bought directly to the office. We ask the children do not come into 

school with medications in their bag please ❌  

Useful contacts:                                                                                                                                                   
For attendance and absences email: attendance@reptonmanor.kent.sch.uk                                            
For finance related queries email: finance@reptonmanor.kent.sch.uk                                                      
for all other queries email: office@reptonmanor.kent.sch.uk  

Pastoral and 
Inclusion 

❖ A big thank you to Imago - the Young Carers 
organisation who kindly donated Christmas 
presents to our Young Carers in school this 
week. Young Carers take on a special, caring 
role at home to look after a family member. 
The Imago community run services and 
projects for: Young Carers & Children living 
with a disability, Adult & Young Adult Carers, 
Young People not in Employment, Vulnerable 
& Older People, Mental Health Awareness in 
Schools & Communities, Social Isolation 
through Community Transport, Social 
Prescribing and Health & Wellbeing. These 
services are provided across Kent, you can 
visit the Imago website here 
(https://www.imago.community/) or you can 
talk to Miss Crook in school regarding support 
for Young Carers and their families. 
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